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matters, all which are expected to 
involve the discussion of classified 
information. The meeting will be closed 
to the public. 

Dated: August 30, 2007. 
Henry Pitney, 
Vice President and General Counsel (Acting), 
Millennium Challenge Corporation. 
[FR Doc. 07–4333 Filed 8–30–07; 3:45 pm] 
BILLING CODE 9211–03–P 

NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND 
SPACE ADMINISTRATION 

[Notice: (07–061)] 

Notice of Information Collection 

AGENCY: National Aeronautics and 
Space Administration (NASA). 
ACTION: Notice of information collection. 

SUMMARY: The National Aeronautics and 
Space Administration, as part of its 
continuing effort to reduce paperwork 
and respondent burden, invites the 
general public and other Federal 
agencies to take this opportunity to 
comment on proposed and/or 
continuing information collections, as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–13, 44 U.S.C. 
3506(c)(2)(A)). 
DATES: All comments should be 
submitted within 60 calendar days from 
the date of this publication. 
ADDRESSES: All comments should be 
addressed to Mr. Walter Kit, National 
Aeronautics and Space Administration, 
Washington, DC 20546–0001. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument(s) and instructions should 
be directed to Mr. Walter Kit, NASA 
PRA Officer, NASA Headquarters, 300 E 
Street, SW., JE0000, Washington, DC 
20546, (202) 358–1350, Walter.Kit- 
1@nasa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 
As required in Section 305(b) of the 

National Aeronautics and Space Act of 
1958 and the NASA Supplement to the 
Federal Acquisition Regulation, NASA 
R&D contracts require contractor/ 
recipient reporting of new technologies 
to NASA using NASA eNTRe system for 
electronic submissions and NASA Form 
1679 for paper submissions. 

II. Method of Collection 
NASA will utilize a web-base on-line 

form to collect this information. 
Approximately 65 per cent of the 
responses will be collected 
electronically. 

III. Data 

Title: AST-Technology Utilization. 
OMB Number: 2700–0009. 
Type of Review: Regular. 
Affected Public: Business or other for- 

profit and not-for-profit institutions. 
Estimated Number of Respondents: 

830. 
Estimated Time Per Response: 1 hour 

for manual responses and 0.75 hour for 
electronic responses. 

Estimated Total Annual Burden 
Hours: 1075. 

Estimated Total Annual Cost: $0. 

IV. Request for Comments 

Comments are invited on: (1) Whether 
the proposed collection of information 
is necessary for the proper performance 
of the functions of NASA, including 
whether the information collected has 
practical utility; (2) the accuracy of 
NASA’s estimate of the burden 
(including hours and cost) of the 
proposed collection of information; (3) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (4) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on respondents, including automated 
collection techniques or the use of other 
forms of information technology. 

Comments submitted in response to 
this notice will be summarized and 
included in the request for OMB 
approval of this information collection. 
They will also become a matter of 
public record. 

Gary Cox, 
Executive Officer. 
[FR Doc. E7–17453 Filed 8–31–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 7510–13–P 

NATIONAL ARCHIVES AND RECORDS 
ADMINISTRATION 

Records Schedules; Availability and 
Request for Comments 

AGENCY: National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA). 
ACTION: Notice of availability of 
proposed records schedules; request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: The National Archives and 
Records Administration (NARA) 
publishes notice at least once monthly 
of certain Federal agency requests for 
records disposition authority (records 
schedules). Once approved by NARA, 
records schedules provide mandatory 
instructions on what happens to records 
when no longer needed for current 
Government business. They authorize 
the preservation of records of 
continuing value in the National 

Archives of the United States and the 
destruction, after a specified period, of 
records lacking administrative, legal, 
research, or other value. Notice is 
published for records schedules in 
which agencies propose to destroy 
records not previously authorized for 
disposal or reduce the retention period 
of records already authorized for 
disposal. NARA invites public 
comments on such records schedules, as 
required by 44 U.S.C. 3303a(a). 
DATES: Requests for copies must be 
received in writing on or before October 
4, 2007. Once the appraisal of the 
records is completed, NARA will send 
a copy of the schedule. NARA staff 
usually prepare appraisal 
memorandums that contain additional 
information concerning the records 
covered by a proposed schedule. These, 
too, may be requested and will be 
provided once the appraisal is 
completed. Requesters will be given 30 
days to submit comments. 
ADDRESSES: You may request a copy of 
any records schedule identified in this 
notice by contacting the Life Cycle 
Management Division (NWML) using 
one of the following means: Mail: NARA 
(NWML), 8601 Adelphi Road, College 
Park, MD 20740–6001. E-mail: 
requestschedule@nara.gov. FAX: 301– 
837–3698. 

Requesters must cite the control 
number, which appears in parentheses 
after the name of the agency which 
submitted the schedule, and must 
provide a mailing address. Those who 
desire appraisal reports should so 
indicate in their request. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Laurence Brewer, Director, Life Cycle 
Management Division (NWML), 
National Archives and Records 
Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, 
College Park, MD 20740–6001. 
Telephone: 301–837–1539. E-mail: 
records.mgt@nara.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Each year 
Federal agencies create billions of 
records on paper, film, magnetic tape, 
and other media. To control this 
accumulation, agency records managers 
prepare schedules proposing retention 
periods for records and submit these 
schedules for NARA’s approval, using 
the Standard Form (SF) 115, Request for 
Records Disposition Authority. These 
schedules provide for the timely transfer 
into the National Archives of 
historically valuable records and 
authorize the disposal of all other 
records after the agency no longer needs 
them to conduct its business. Some 
schedules are comprehensive and cover 
all the records of an agency or one of its 
major subdivisions. Most schedules, 
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however, cover records of only one 
office or program or a few series of 
records. Many of these update 
previously approved schedules, and 
some include records proposed as 
permanent. 

No Federal records are authorized for 
destruction without the approval of the 
Archivist of the United States. This 
approval is granted only after a 
thorough consideration of their 
administrative use by the agency of 
origin, the rights of the Government and 
of private persons directly affected by 
the Government’s activities, and 
whether or not they have historical or 
other value. 

Besides identifying the Federal 
agencies and any subdivisions 
requesting disposition authority, this 
public notice lists the organizational 
unit(s) accumulating the records or 
indicates agency-wide applicability in 
the case of schedules that cover records 
that may be accumulated throughout an 
agency. This notice provides the control 
number assigned to each schedule, the 
total number of schedule items, and the 
number of temporary items (the records 
proposed for destruction). It also 
includes a brief description of the 
temporary records. The records 
schedule itself contains a full 
description of the records at the file unit 
level as well as their disposition. If 
NARA staff has prepared an appraisal 
memorandum for the schedule, it too 
includes information about the records. 
Further information about the 
disposition process is available on 
request. 

Schedules Pending 
1. Department of Agriculture, 

Cooperative State Research, Education, 
and Extension Service (N1–540–07–4, 
24 items, 16 temporary items). Program 
management records, including 
institutional reviews, management 
studies, training course development 
records, routine committee and 
conference records, and working files, 
drafts, duplicates, and reference 
materials relating to these activities. 
Proposed for permanent retention are 
recordkeeping copies of committee 
secretariat and agency-sponsored 
conference program records, published 
articles, and the speeches and 
presentations of agency administrators. 
This schedule authorizes the agency to 
apply the proposed disposition 
instructions to any recordkeeping 
medium. 

2. Department of Agriculture, 
Cooperative State Research, Education, 
and Extension Service (N1–540–07–5, 6 
items, 6 temporary items). Budget 
records, including planning and 

estimate development, presentation, and 
execution records; background and 
working files; and reimbursable 
agreements. This schedule authorizes 
the agency to apply the proposed 
disposition instructions to any 
recordkeeping medium. 

3. Department of the Army, Agency- 
wide (N1–AU–06–4, 3 items, 1 
temporary item). System outputs 
associated with an electronic 
information system designed to track 
Arlington National Cemetery’s decedent 
data. Included are decedent reports, 
daily funeral schedules, and temporary 
grave marker reports. The electronic 
system master file and documentation 
are proposed for permanent retention. 

4. Department of the Army, Agency- 
wide (N1–AU–07–4, 3 items, 3 
temporary items). Outputs, master file, 
and documentation associated with an 
electronic information system used to 
track basic human resources data on 
individuals enlisting in the U.S. Army. 

5. Department of Commerce, National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (N1–370–07–1, 1 item, 1 
temporary item). Coastal Resource 
Coordinator records consisting of 
responses to requests for comment or 
involvement as a natural resource 
trustee. 

6. Department of Commerce, National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (N1–370–07–2, 1 item, 1 
temporary item). Training and 
workshop records. This schedule 
authorizes the agency to apply the 
proposed disposition instructions to any 
recordkeeping medium. 

7. Department of Commerce, National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (N1–370–07–3, 1 item, 1 
temporary item). This schedule 
authorizes the agency to apply the 
existing disposition instructions to 
records series regardless of the 
recordkeeping medium, for grant files. 
Paper recordkeeping copies of these 
files were previously approved for 
disposal. 

8. Department of Defense, Office of 
the Secretary of Defense (N1–330–07–3, 
1 item, 1 temporary item). Master file 
associated with an electronic 
information system used to process visit 
requests for foreign nationals to 
Department of Defense components and 
contractor facilities. Data includes lists 
of individuals and associated personal 
data. 

9. Department of Defense, Defense 
Commissary Agency (N1–506–07–10, 2 
items, 2 temporary items). Records 
pertaining to safety. Included are 
surveys, reviews, inspection reports, 
notices of unhealthy working 
conditions, records of changes made as 

a result of recommendations, 
correspondence, inspection logs, and 
related records on safety at agency 
facilities. This schedule authorizes the 
agency to apply the proposed 
disposition instructions to any 
recordkeeping medium. 

10. Department of Defense, Defense 
Commissary Agency (N1–506–07–11, 4 
items, 4 temporary items). Records 
pertaining to agency operations. 
Included are agency reading files, visual 
aids used during internal agency 
briefings, staff meeting minutes, and 
conference presentations. This schedule 
authorizes the agency to apply the 
proposed disposition instructions to any 
recordkeeping medium. 

11. Department of Health and Human 
Services, Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (N1–442–06–2, 1 item, 1 
temporary item). Records of the 
International Cable System. Included 
are system copies of budget, travel, and 
personnel cables between the agency, its 
field posts, and U.S. embassies. This 
schedule authorizes the agency to apply 
the proposed disposition instructions to 
any recordkeeping medium. 

12. Department of Homeland Security, 
National Protection and Programs 
Directorate (N1–563–07–7, 4 items, 4 
temporary items). Inputs, master files, 
and outputs for the Chemical Security 
Assessment Tool database, which 
contains information used to assess high 
risk chemical facilities. This schedule 
authorizes the agency to apply the 
proposed disposition instructions to any 
recordkeeping medium. 

13. Department of Homeland Security, 
Office of Intelligence and Analysis (N1– 
563–07–11, 8 items, 8 temporary items). 
Inputs, master files, and outputs for the 
Intelligence Watch and Warning 24 
Hour Log database, which contains 
intelligence reports about events that 
may constitute a threat to homeland 
security. This schedule authorizes the 
agency to apply the proposed 
disposition instructions to any 
recordkeeping medium for all schedule 
items except the master files. 

14. Department of Homeland Security, 
Transportation Security Administration 
(N1–560–07–2, 8 items, 8 temporary 
items). Inputs, outputs, master file, and 
documentation relating to a system 
containing data on individuals who 
have been identified either correctly or 
incorrectly as a threat to transportation 
security and are petitioning the 
government for redress. 

15. Department of State, Bureau of 
Overseas Buildings Operations (N1–59– 
07–5, 2 items, 2 temporary items). 
Resource management files used to 
document the expenditure of capital 
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program funds and policy within the 
bureau. 

16. Environmental Protection Agency, 
Headquarters (N1–412–07–51, 6 items, 6 
temporary items). This schedule 
authorizes the agency to apply the 
existing disposition instructions to 
records series regardless of the 
recordkeeping medium. Included are 
records relating to administration of the 
Toxic Substances Control Act, including 
notices of exports, administrative 
tracking and control records, supporting 
information, log books, and registers. 
Paper recordkeeping copies of these 
files were previously approved for 
disposal. 

17. Environmental Protection Agency, 
Agency-wide (N1–412–07–58, 23 items, 
12 temporary items). This schedule 
authorizes the agency to apply the 
existing disposition instructions to 
Office of Water records, regardless of 
recordkeeping medium. The records 
include watersheds needs survey 
records, water contamination incident 
reports, state water standards files 
postdating 1974, state water quality 
reports, and additives products files. 
Paper recordkeeping copies of these 
files were previously approved for 
disposal. Records proposed for 
permanent retention include final 
reports to Congress, state water standard 
historical files, 1965–1974, effluent 
guidelines studies, municipal waste 
facility inventories, fish kill annual 
reports, approved alternate test 
procedure application files, and 404 
program files. Paper recordkeeping 
copies of these files were previously 
approved as permanent. 

Dated: August 28, 2007. 
Howard P. Lowell, 
Deputy Assistant Archivist for Records 
Services—Washington, DC. 
[FR Doc. E7–17394 Filed 8–31–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 7515–01–P 

NATIONAL FOUNDATION ON THE 
ARTS AND HUMANITIES 

Institute of Museum and Library 
Services; Proposed Collection, 
Submission for OMB Review, Public 
Libraries Survey, 2008–2010 

AGENCY: Institute of Museum and 
Library Services, NFAH. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Institute of Museum and 
Library Services announces the 
following information collection has 
been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 

(Pub. L. 104–13, 44 U.S.C. Chapter 35). 
This program helps to ensure that 
requested data can be provided in the 
desired format, reporting burden (time 
and financial resources) is minimized, 
collection instruments are clearly 
understood, and the impact of collection 
requirements on respondents can be 
properly assessed. 

A copy of the proposed information 
collection request can be obtained by 
contacting the individual listed below 
in the ADDRESSES section of this notice. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted to the office listed in the 
contact section below on or before 
October 4, 2007. 

OMB is particularly interested in 
comments that help the agency to: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collocation of information 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated electronic, 
mechanical, or other technological 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submissions of responses. 
ADDRESSES: Barbara G. Smith, E-Projects 
Officer, Institute of Museum and Library 
Services, 1800 M Street, NW., 9th Floor, 
Washington, DC. Ms. Smith can be 
reached by telephone: 202–653–4688; 
fax: 202–653–8625; or e-mail: 
bsmith@imls.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Institute of Museum and Library 
Services is an independent Federal 
grant-making agency authorized by the 
Museum and Library Services Act, 20 
U.S.C. 9101, et seq. Section 210 of the 
Act supports IMLS’ data collection and 
analysis role. The IMLS provides a 
variety of grant programs to assist the 
nation’s museums and libraries in 
improving their operations and 
enhancing their services to the public. 
Museums and libraries of all sizes and 
types may receive support from IMLS 
programs. 

The Public Libraries Survey, 
conducted by the U.S. Department of 
Education, has OMB clearance number 
1850–0689; it expires 7/31/2008. Plans 
are underway for the transfer of the 

Public Libraries Survey from the Dept. 
of Education to the Institute of Museum 
and Library Services beginning with 
Fiscal Year 2008. The responsibility for 
this data collection, and for the 
clearance process, will be transferred 
entirely to IMLS provided that funds are 
appropriated to the agency for this 
purpose in FY 2008. 

Abstract: This survey collects annual 
descriptive data on the universe of 
public libraries in the U.S. and the 
Outlying Areas. Information such as 
public service hours per year, 
circulation of library books, etc., 
number of librarians, population of legal 
service area, expenditures for library 
collections, staff salary data, and access 
to technology are collected. Data are 
collected from each public library and 
are coordinated at the state level by a 
state data coordinator. 

Current Actions: This notice proposes 
clearance of the Public Libraries Survey. 
The 60-day Notice for the ‘‘Public 
Libraries Survey’’ was published in the 
Federal Register on February 5, 2007 
(FR vol. 72, no. 23, pgs 5301–5302.) No 
comments were received. 

OMB Number: n/a. 
Agency Number: 3137. 
Affected Public: Federal, state and 

local governments, public libraries, state 
library agencies, general public. 

Number of Respondents: 55. 
Frequency: Annually. 
Burden hours per respondent: 39.8 

hours; Total burden hours: 2,189. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Comments should be sent to the Office 
of Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attn.: OMB Desk Officer for Education, 
Office of Management and Budget, 
Room 10235, Washington, DC 20503, 
(202) 395–7316. 

Dated: August 29, 2007. 
Barbara G. Smith, 
E-Projects Officer, Office of the Chief 
Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. E7–17395 Filed 8–31–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 7036–01–P 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY 
COMMISSION 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Submission for the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) 
Review; Comment Request 

AGENCY: U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC). 
ACTION: Notice of the OMB review of 
information collection and solicitation 
of public comment. 

SUMMARY: The NRC has recently 
submitted to OMB for review the 
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